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MINUTES of the PARISH COUNCIL MEETING AND ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
held on Monday 23rd May 2016 at 7.00pm

in the Recreation Hall, Chiseldon
 
Present:      
Cllrs Caroline Brady (Chair), Phil Costigan, Margarita Cabrera, Paul Sunners, Adelaide Dudman, Paul Walton, David Hill, Ian McMurray, Chris Rawlings, Keith Bates, Matt Harris, Glenn Mills, Wendy Wright, and Mrs Clair Wilkinson(Clerk)      
Apologies: 
 Cllr Sarah Bowles and Jenny Jefferies. B. Cllr Foley 
Also in attendance:   1 member of the public 
Public Recess
No Comments

16/10.  Declarations of interests.

Cllr McMurray advised he has a planning declaration due to an outstanding planning application he has submitted.
16/11. Voting in of new Chair. 

Cllr Caroline Brady nominated herself and then asked for other nominations. There were no other nominations. 

Cllr Costigan proposed, and Cllr Walton seconded.

The vote was then taken. 10 Councillors were in favour, Cllrs Dudman and Hill were against. No abstainers.

Cllr Brady then signed the “Acceptance of Office” book. 

It was then clarified to all councilors who may receive questions from the public that a Chairperson can live outside of the parish and still be the Chair so long as the committee agree. This has been confirmed with Steven Taylor at SBC. 

Action for Clerk from this to check whether we can just list phone numbers as contacts for Parish Councillors, when the SBC website shows full contact and address details.

16/12. Voting in of new Vice Chair
Nominations were asked for the position of Vice Chair.
Cllr Walton proposed Cllr Rawlings and Cllr Dudman seconded this. 

Cllr Costigan was proposed by Cllr Sunners and Cllr Bates seconded this.

A silent vote was requested so Cllr Rawlings and Cllr Costigan left the room and the votes were cast on paper.

The member of the public in attendance assisted the Clerk with counting the votes and Cllr Costigan was declared the winner by a majority.

Cllr Costigan then accepted this post.

16/13.  Approval of minutes from the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council on 26th May 2015.
Page 2 – Appointment of Committees.  Cllr Hill raised the question as to whether the maximum number of 9 Councillors per committee is too many.  Action for Clerk to check subsequent minutes to see if this was answered, or to raise the issue with Steven Taylor at SBC for an answer.
Cllr Hill then proposed the approval of these minutes and Cllr Rawlings seconded.

Approval of minutes from the Full Council meeting on 11th April 2016.
Page 1 – change “PC Dentry” to read “PCSO Dentry” and in any subsequent mentions.

Page 2 – change “Cllr Hill” to read “Cllr Rawlings” on item 16/2 approval of minutes
Page 2 – Change “on board” to read “on road” when referring to youths disrupting the bus route on item 16/3 Matters arising.

Page 2 – change “SCB” to read “SBC” on 16/3 Matters arising.

Page 3 – add “A420” on sentence relating to Acorn Bridge on item 16/5
Page 3 – Change “under Dayhouse Lane” to read “Alongside Dayhouse Lane” on item 16/5

Following this the minutes from the meeting held on 11th April 2016 were approved by Cllr Bates, seconded by Cllr Hill; all those at the meeting in favour.

16/14.  Matters arising.
It was confirmed that notice boards for Badbury Park cannot be erected until the land is adopted by SBC.

16/169 Verge damage at Badbury. After being repaired, the verge has been damaged again. Adelaide Dudman has been invited to sponsor this discussion at the next Environment meeting to talk about the placement of stones on the verge to protect it. The Environement Committee are also to let B.Cllr Sumner know. 

16/172 Cllr Hill and Cllr Rawlings met with Cllr Heenan on 13th May. The outcome was very positive and they will share their report with the Environment Committee.
16/4 There is to be a Neighbourhood Watch meeting on the 6th June starting at the earlier time of 6.45pm. PC Draper should be in attendance to discuss recent issues.  

Action points.  
Cllr Sunners – 15/169 – Request a full set of crime figures for the Parish to be presented at the NW meeting on the 6th June. Also invite PC Draper to attend this meeting.
Cllr Brady – 16/171 - Action to ask Paul Maycock for Parish Plan information has been carried forward and moved to the Planning Committee agenda.
Clerk – 16/169 – Memorial Hall update has been carried forward to June 2016 meeting
Clerk – 16/8 – Investigate merging of phone and broadband to 1 provider – PlusNet and Co-op Business have been given as alternative providers to investigate. 

Cllr Rawlings – 16/8 – Outstanding planning applications will now be discussed at the Planning meeting on the 8th June.

Cllr Brady – New Action to ask Claire and Paul Maycock to include The Bakers Arms at Badbury on their next Parish walk to encourage residents to get involved. 

Environment Committee – New action to compile a list of the actions we need B.Cllr Sumner to investigate for the PC. 


Clerk – New Action to compile a list of any other external bodies we should be members of such as Rights of Way and Walkers Assoc. 
Clerk – New Action to ask B.Cllr Foley what happened at the residents meeting at Badbury Park on the 12th April.

Cllr Wright – New Action to ask Badbury Park residents to come to the June 2016 Full Council meeting.

All other actions complete
16/15 – Ward Councillors reports, Annual Reports from Committees and Correspondance.

It was agreed that these items would be deferred to the June 2016 Full Council Meeting.  All annual reports can be viewed on the Parish website or requested from the Clerk.
16/16 –Vote on Parishing
Cllr Walton began by advising where we had got to with the Parishing work, and how it would benefit the parish. There will be an increase to grass cutting, greater control of the work and better value for money.

3 contractors had put in tenders – AllBuild, Countrywide and Envisage.

Allbuild have shown to be the most competitive in terms of a like for like basis. They offer greater value on each area of work.  Envisage was then ruled out due to their costs.

The quoted amount from AllBuild is £14150, and Countrywide is £16560 per annum.
There were initial concerns over AllBuild’s H&S records from Rob Core of SBC. A H&S Consultant has checked their records and they are adequate for a company their size. They have increased their liability insurance to £5 million and will complete further H&S training.

Cllr Brady had spoken to Kirsty Cole at SBC and confirmed a pro-rata payment for this financial year of £15000 with a 1st June start date.

The monies awarded in 2017/18 will be £11000 and £5500 the year after.

Cllr McMurray asked what state the Parish was in at the moment. Had SBC done all the work up to date? Cllr Walton advised they hadn’t but we should be factoring that in to the discussions with SBC.

Cllr McMurray asked about the legal agreement and getting this checked out before signing.  Cllr Walton confirmed that Kirsty Cole will draw up the agreement and we will get our own legal representation on this before signing.

It was confirmed that the PC would be responsible for fly tipping when the load was able to be placed in an average sized car boot. 

Action for Clerk to check that the PC insurance is adequate to cover this.

It was then proposed by Cllr Costigan that there be a vote as to whether the Parish Council takes on the work of Parishing. Cllr Rawlings seconded this.

Cllr Hill then requested a recorded vote, which Cllr Walton seconded.

The vote was as follows, to accept the responsibility of Parishing within Chiseldon Parish:

For:

Cllrs Costigan, Wright, Harris, Dudman, Hill, Mills, McMurray, Cabrera, Walton, Brady, Rawlings and Bates.
Against: 

Cllr Sunners.

Both Cllr Brady and Cllr Costigan then went on to thank Cllr Rawlings and Cllr Walton for all their work on Parishing so far.

16/17 – Annual review of Code of Conduct, Standing Orders and Financial Regulations. 

All 3 documents were reviewed and there are no changes to be made at this time.

Standing orders were proposed by Cllr Rawlings, and seconded by Paul Walton

Financial Regulations were proposed by Cllr Harris and seconded by Cllr McMurray

Code of Conduct was proposed by Cllr Hill and seconded by Cllr Brady.
All those at the meeting in favour.

16/18 – Elect Members to Sub Committees and Outside Groups:

The following changes were made:

Cllr Walton added to Environment Committee

Cllr Sunners removed from Environment Committee

Cllr Sunners added to Planning Committee

Cllr Costigan removed from Planning Committee

Cllr Walton removed from Planning Committee
Cllr Costigan has been added as a representative of the Memorial Hall Trust, all other external representatives remain the same. 

It was commented that Badbury Park is not an external body so Clerk to ask Steven Taylor at SBC how we stand legally with representatives for this.

Clerk to also investigate what other external bodies we should be linked to.

16/19. AOB

Family Fun day in June. Cllr Sunners commented on what a huge event this would be and how could the PC help on the day. The next Recreation meeting needs an agenda item to discuss this.  Cllr Sunners to invite Kimberley Hale to the meeting.

Cllr Sunners thanked all those Councillors who had helped to hand out the recent community leaflet. 95% of the Parish had been covered. 

Church Fete in July. Cllr Hill requested an agenda item at the next Full Council meeting to discuss Council presence and whether we can get the Parish plan/PC leaflet created in time to be handed out.
Hopscotch Closing. Cllr Hill advised that B.Cllr Foley was involved with discussion at the school as there was a query on what would happen to children where their parents didn’t want them to go to the pre-school at the Primary School.

Next Planning meeting – was confirmed to be 8th June at 7.30. Clerk to make all Councillors aware.

Eric the Washpool Sheep. It was mentioned that there is a fund being raised for his treatment and it was asked if the PC could raise awareness.

The meeting closed at 9.25pm
Date of next meeting. The next meeting date is Monday 13th June 2016 at 7.30pm. It will be held in the Recreation Hall.
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